
























































































January 23, 2023 
 
Dear MRCA Board of Directors, 
 
This letter is from my wife, Anne Archer, and me, Terry Jastrow, longtime 
residents of the Sullivan Canyon community, living at 13201 Old Oak Lane 
since 1989, and is regarding Mary Sweeney’s interest in being appointed to 
the Board of the SCPA. 
 
When in 2000 the Sullivan Canyon open space site was for sale by LAUSD 
to developers, Mary approached us about raising money to form a nonprofit 
organization, Sullivan Canyon Preservation Assn. ("SCPA") to save the 
open space property from development.  Over her many years of service to 
the SCPA we have found her to be smart, reliable, fair and community 
minded, focusing on outreach and accessibility. 
 
Thus, we submit that Mary would be an honorable and productive 
representative of the MRCA, and effectively connect the missions of the 
MRCA and the SCPA to benefit the public. 
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
Anne Archer & Terry Jastrow  
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James Yeramian

From: Anonymousemail <noreply@anonymousemail.me>
Sent: Wednesday, January 25, 2023 6:28 PM
To: James Yeramian
Subject: Re: MRCA appointee to SCPA Board

Powered by Anonymousemail → Join Us! 

January 25th, 2023 

 

To  Whom it May Concern, 

 

It has been brought to my attention that  there will be a new SCPA board member as Anne Dobkin is 

stepping down as  the appointee from the MRCA ( Mountains Recreation & Conservancy Authority ). 

 

It is my understanding that  Mary Sweeney is applying for this position.  I would like to strongly object to 

Mary Sweeney being considered for this position. 

  

I have never written a letter similar to this in my life but I feel a real responsibility to do so.   I have 

personally observed  Mary Sweeney over the last 20 years exhibit extremely destructive and bad behavior 

on really hig levels. 

 

This behavior compels me to be very vocal in saying that she is one of the most unhappy, destructive, 

litigious and self serving individuals I have ever observed.  I realize these are strong words and I do not 

write them without careful consideration, but Mary Sweeney has the ability to cause great harm and 

irreversible trouble for our SCPA community. 

 

She constantly throws around the “ I will sue you”  dialogue and I know personally that she will indeed 

lodge frivilous law suits at any moment in time, havng already sued several individuals in the canyon. 

 

I know Mary Sweeney was previously removed from the SCPA board for very good reasons and I know she 

was very upset and has always tried to get back on the board.   I believe this is just her back door way of 

insinuating herself into the day to day decisions of the SCPA board.  

 

Living right beside the ring has led Mary to believe that SCPA is her own private facility  and this simply is 

not the case.  MRCA and SCPA need to be protected from this individual 

 

To my knowledge Mary has never once done anything ever with an altruistic approach but always expects 

special treatment for her “volunteer services”. 

 

My family has been a member of SCPA for 30 years and cherish every minute there.  We would so hate to 

see SCPA or MRCA  misused in anyway. 
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Sorry but knowing Mary Sweeney’s extremlly vindictive personality I must submit this letter anonymously 

 

 

Best Regards 

A Concerned SCPA member 
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